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July 27, 2002

This was the first complete day for me out at the site in a week.  Last Sunday we all got tested for Typhoid, Monday we had a lab day, Tuesday I came home at breakfast feeling a little sick, Wednesday I was very sick, Thursday I was also sick, Friday we were in Diyarbakir, and so here I am at the site on the next Saturday.

Today began with the goal to finally push down to the level of the cobbles (L1057) which had originally been recognized at the bottom of a pit.  This goal was accomplished.  We were hoping to see the cobbles spread and turn themselves into a huge cobble floor. 

We decided to attack the problem from two sides, the dirt on either side of L1080, the wall like structure that we have encountered.  The two very clear lines which seem to show the boundaries of the wall were used as our guide and we pushed down everything to the N of 1080 down to level.  Before the half closest to the N baulk had been pushed down, leaving a slight elevation difference of about 6-10 cm, depending on the area.  On the S. side we went down 5 cm to begin with, which left us with about 5 cm to get down to the cobbles, while still having an entire late morning to work.

ALERT:  I made a mistake after we identified the wall L1080.  I continued to excavate the fill areas to the N and S of the locus as one locus, L1078, which should not have been.  Dirt separated by a wall must inherently be different loci.  We corrected this problem after breakfast, naming the new locus to the S of the wall 1082 and the locus to the N 1083.  This means that the pottery for the past couple of days, probably the 20th and 23rd which were for L1078 are mixed bags, as well as all other artifacts.   Oops, my bad.

Anyway, after breakfast we sprayed.  The spraying and subsequent analysis led me to once again be wrong about something, probably.  The area to the S of 1080, our new locus 1082, has a lot of bricky material in it.  I don’t see any bricks connecting with any other bricks, but my area supervisor sees the bricks as being just a little too not random to not be part of some pavement or something else like that.  I don’t know, I suppose that I am wrong, but we will have to see.  Right now the bricks still don’t appear to connect with each other and you can’t really see the brown bricks, if there are any, to go with the redder mud brick.  We shall see.

We also removed L1079, the weird plastery dirt locus that we had left alone because it was so different than the other dirt in the trench.  I took samples of the dirt, but other than that there were no artifacts or anything like that associated with the plastery stuff.

We also tried to follow the gray ashy layer, now not thought of as a pit 1075, to try to extend it even further.  This worked pretty well as we were able to pop clay off and follow the ashy layer as it ducked down and rose up.  Still may be able to follow it underneath the still pedestaled walls or parts of pavements in the trench, but it doesn’t appear to go anywhere to the west, only to the other three directions, maybe.

Finally, we were able to drop down to cobble level.  The cobbles continued for another 20 cm and then disappeared.  I repeat, the cobbles continued for another 20 cm and then disappeared.  Not really sure where that leaves us though.  Oh well.  Good to get  back in the swing of things though.
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